## THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COLBORNE

5609/39/11 BY-LAW NO.

## BEING A BY-LAW PROVIDING FOR THE CHANGE OF NAME OF "VICTORIA PARK PLAYGROUND" TO EAST VILLAGE COMMUNITY PARK AND TO AMEND BY-LAW 5503/100/10 BEING A BY-LAW TO MANAGE AND REGULATE MUNICIPAL PARKS

WHEREAS Victoria Park Playground was donated to the City of Port Colborne by the Canada Furnace Co. Ltd. on August 13, 1949.

AND WHEREAS Victoria Park Playground was named after the "Victoria Pig Iron" which was manufactured by Canada Furnace Co. Ltd. and subsequently donated to the City of Port Colborne by Captain Ken Lowes;

AND WHEREAS the East Side Community, bounded by Davis Street on the east, Welland Canal on the west, Lake Erie to the south, and Durham Street to the north, is desirous of renaming Victoria Park Playground as "East Village Community Park";

AND WHEREAS at the March 14, 2011 meeting of Council, Councillor Desmarais introduced a motion to change the name of Victoria Park Playground to "East Village Community Park";

AND WHEREAS on April 11, 2011, Council approved Department of Community & Corporate Services, Community Services Division, Report No. 2011-7, Subject: Re-naming Victoria Playground to East Village Community Park, recommending that the City of Port Colborne change the name of Victoria Park Playground to "East Village Community Park," and that the name of the existing playground remain as "Victoria Playground", and that the new park sign include the official languages of English and French.

## NOW THEREFORE THE COUNCIL OF THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COLBORNE ENACTS AS FOLLOWS:

- 1. That Victoria Park Playground be renamed "East Village Community Park".
- 2. That Schedule "A" of By-law 5503/100/10, Being a By-law to Manage and Regulate Municipal Parks, be amended by replacing throughout the bylaw the words "Victoria Park Playground" with the words "East Village Community Park".
- 3. That this By-law shall come into force and take effect on the date of final passing.

READ A FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD TIME AND FINALLY PASSED BY COUNCIL THIS 11TH DAY OF APRIL, 2011.

Vance M. Badawey

MAYOR

Ashley Grigg CITY CLERK